
Board of Selectman Meetings 
307 Main Street 

Gilbertville MA 01031 
May 22, 2023 

 
In Attendance: H Robert Ruggles; Chair, Kelly Kemp; Vice Chair Eric Vollheim; Clerk, Nicole Parker; Town 
Administrator. 
 

Meeting called to order May 22, 2023, at 6:30 pm 

 

Budget Discussion with Finance Committee 

The revised budget was sent to the Board of Selectmen in the late afternoon on Monday, May 22, 2023. 
The Board had not had a chance to look through it. Th Board thanked the Finance Committee for their 
efforts.  

 

QRSD Chiller Replacement request 

The Quabbin Regional school District school committee sent a letter stating they would like to see all 
member town’s put an article on the annual town meeting to see if they will pay the $ $347,344.  

 

Recycling: Update fees 

The recycling commission requested a new fee be added for FY24. They are requesting a $20 day pass.  

Motion 

KK made a motion to approve the new one day pass for $20.  

HRR seconded.  

Motion passed (3:0) 

SEWER: 

The superintendent went over his report.  

The sewer budget was presented. The Board would like to see a breakdown of the debt. N.Parker stated 
she will get that from the Treasurer. After more discussion, some budget lines were decreased. The 
clerical line for $5000 was removed.  

Sewer abatements were issued:  

KK made a motion to sign the Memorial Day contract for the taps player in the amount of $200 

HRR seconded. 



KK (I), HRR (I), JQ (I) 

Great Lakes property old Music Camp 

East Quabbin Land Trust has purchased this property and will be tearing all the old buildings down. The 
State of Mass will reimburse East Quabbin land trust the cost to do this. They are still looking for a letter 
of support from the Town. They will move this to the next agenda. 

Adjournment 

KK made a motion to adjourn. 

HRR seconded. 

Roll Call 

KK (I), HRR (I), JQ (I) 

Meeting adjourned at 7:36 

 

 

 

 

 


